Maiden Bradley Parish Council

To all Members of the Parish Council you are summons to attend the following meeting of the Parish Council 

It will be held in the Village Hall, Maiden Bradley on 

Tuesday 12th July 2011 at 7.30pm

Agenda

1. Welcome and Introductions, 
2. Declarations of Interest

To receive any disclosure(s) of interest by a Councillor or as an Officer in matters to be considered at this meeting, in accordance with the Local Authorities Code of Conduct 2007

 A member must, within 28 days of becoming aware of any changes to the Interests specified in the register of members Interests, provide written notification to the Monitoring Officer

 A member must within 28 days of receiving any gift or hospitality over the value of £25.00, whilst in their official capacity under the code, provides written notification to the monitoring officer of the existence and nature of that gift or hospitality.

3. Apologies for Absence. 

Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

4. Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 14th June 2011

Council is asked to note the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 14th June 2011.

5. Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on the 14th June 2011

Council is asked to consider and, if agreed, adopt the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 14th June 2011.

6. Public Question time
There will be, if required, a short period of time for public questions or information. The public will be limited to 3 minutes each. Sam Shore Wiltshire Council Youth Services to address Council.
7. To receive the Chairman's announcement
8. Queens Diamond Jubilee 
Council is asked to discuss the bringing together of the various group/clubs, Village shop and publican in the parish to discuss if or how it wishes to celebrate the Queens Diamond Jubilee. The date of the Jubilee is Tuesday 5th June 2012.  The late May Bank Holiday is being moved to Monday 4th June 2012 to make a four day weekend.  Wiltshire’s Half-Term holiday that year is the same week i.e. 4th – 8th June 2012.
9. Clerks Report
Village Hall

The Clerk has been approached by the Village Hall Committee to assist them in producing a Risk Assessment. They have also approached the Clerk with the View of asking if she can assist in future grant applications for the projects they have identified. Council is asked to discuss whether they agree that the Clerk can assist the Village Hall Committee.
Village Fete

The Clerk would like Council to confirm that the Clerk can book an extra grass cut of the recreational grounds three days before the date of the fete, so that the recreational area looks its best.

VAT Training Course
Clerk to brief Council on the content of the Course

Farm Burglaries

The Clerk has not received communications from any of the farming community regarding interest in the Parish Council arranging a crime prevention evening from the Rural Crime Team. 
Creys Trust

The Clerk would like to inform Council that she has been approached by the Trustees to administer the Creys Trust as Horningsham School has decided it does not wish to continue administering the Trust. The Clerk used to administer the trust when she was employed at the school. The Clerk has agreed to take on the role as the administrator. This role will not impact on her work as the Clerk to the Parish Council, but the Trust would like to approach the Parish Council with the view of purchasing the use of the Laptop Computer for the administration of the Trust. The field that supplies the income for the Trust is in the Upper Deverills and the Trust is set up to benefit the children of the parish of Horningsham so would tie in with the Parish Clerks administration contacts.
Warminster & Community Plan

The Clerk would like to inform Council that the Warminster and Villages Partnership are looking at reviewing the Community Plan; Maiden Bradley was not included in the original plan as its boundary did not form part of the area. The Clerk would like Councils permission to look at the Parish Plan and the Warminster and Villagers Community Plan to look at what will be required for Maiden Bradley to be included. 
10. Community Speed Watch

Council is asked to hear an update on the Community Speed watch Project.

11. Parish Steward

Council is asked to discuss and compile a list of works required, ready for the next Parish Stewards visit. 
12. Planning

S/2011/862/FULL Highlands Maiden Bradley
Location:
Highlands Maiden Bradley Warminster.

Proposal: 
Raising of roof pitch with two new dormers to provide loft conversion, new rear extension and porch
Council is asked to discuss the above planning application and inform the Clerk of their decision.

13. Town and Country Planning Act 1990 Section 211 Notice

Proposal: Trees Conservation Area- Willow-remove deadwood and reduce crown overhanging Magnolia, by removal of whole secondary branches to give approx. 4 metre clearance from crown of magnolia: Eucalyptus-fell, by dismantling in controlled sections and chip stump to minimum 300mm depth below ground level

Location: Foxlease High Street Maiden Bradley
Council is asked to discuss the above application and inform the Clerk of their decision.

14. Proposed Submission Draft Waste Site Allocations DPD

Council is asked to note that the Proposed Submission Draft Waste Site Allocations DPD is available to view and comment on, between the following dates: Start date: 13/06/11 09:00 End date: 08/08/11 17:00 Please select the following link to view this event: http://consult.wiltshire.gov.uk/portal/spatial_planning/waste_sites/wastesitesdpd

If the link appears to be broken, please try copying the entire link into the address bar on your web browser. Council is asked if it wishes to comment on the above consultation.

(In brief the Submission does not mention Maiden Bradley but it does deal with the Warminster waste collection site.) 

15. Wiltshire Core Strategy Consultation Document Overview

Council is asked to discuss if it wishes to comment on the below Consultation, the date for submission is the 8th September 2011.

The Wiltshire Core Strategy Consultation Document builds on the 'Wiltshire 2026 - Planning for Wiltshire's Future' consultation, which was undertaken in 2009/ 2010, and previous consultation exercises undertaken by the former district councils of Kennet, North Wiltshire, Salisbury and West Wiltshire. Since then, the government has introduced the Localism Bill, which proposes changes to the planning system, including the introduction of neighbourhood plans and the abolition of Regional Spatial Strategies, which identified levels of housing and job growth for areas such as Wiltshire. 

As such, this consultation exercise provides the opportunity for you to have your say on new proposals for the level and location of new employment land to provide for job growth and new homes across Wiltshire. In addition, the consultation document sets out draft policies to ensure the sustainable delivery of new development within Wiltshire. These aim to maximise the benefits of development for local communities whilst at the same time conserving and enhancing Wiltshire's high quality environment. 

The Core Strategy will be based on robust evidence about the challenges facing Wiltshire and the best and most realistic ways of meeting those challenges. This evidence has been gathered from a wide variety of sources, including commissioned studies. The views and aspirations of local communities are an important part of this evidence, and these views have been collected through both on-going dialogue and structured consultation exercises, such as the Wiltshire 2026 consultation. This current consultation provides a further opportunity for the local community and other stakeholders to help shape the Wiltshire Core Strategy. Evidence base documents to support the emerging Wiltshire Core Strategy are available to view on the Wiltshire Council website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk/planningpolicyevidencebase

A series of draft topic papers have been produced, which collate the evidence in a comprehensive manner. These will continue to be developed following the consultation, taking into account the response and will be finalised to support the publication of the draft Core Strategy. The draft topic papers include consideration of reasonable alternatives to the proposals presented in the consultation document, and give clear justification as to why these alternatives have not been pursued. The draft Topic Papers are available to view on the Wiltshire Council website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk/wcsconsult201

The Wiltshire Core Strategy aims to deliver sustainable development. A Sustainability Appraisal is being undertaken throughout the preparation of the Core Strategy. In simple terms, the Sustainability Appraisal entails evaluating all potential options against a range of sustainability criteria, and scoring them in relation to how sustainable they are. A Habitat Regulations Assessment has also been undertaken as European legislation requires the integrity of internationally important wildlife sites to be protected. Both have helped shape this consultation document. The Sustainability Appraisal and the Habitat Regulations Assessment are available to view on the Wiltshire Council website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk/wcsconsult2011

Consultation

The consultation period runs from 9am on Monday 13 June to 5pm on Monday 8 August, 2011. Councillors are asked to note that for those parishioners unable to access the internet they need to inform parishioners that their local event will be held at Warminster Library Thursday 14th July 2011 9.00am up to 7.00pm 
16. New NALC legal briefing on responsibilities of Councillors under the data protection act 1998

Councillors that use their computers for Council business need to be aware that a new legal advice is available from NALC on when a councillor is required to notify the Information Commissioners Office (ICO) that they are processing data. 

Councillors who are unsure as to whether they need to notify in their own right can call the ICO’s notification helpline on 01625 545 740 for assistance.  They can also complete the ICO's online self-assessment, which will show whether they are required to notify: http://www.ico.gov.uk/notify/self/question1.html
17. Accounts for Payment

Council is asked to approve the payments listed below:

July Wages








£332.50
HMRC (S Jeffries)







£  33.40
Heat, light and wear & tear
(Shared cost x 3 parishes)

           £    6.50
Society Local Council Clerks Vat Course




£114.00
Travelling








£  36.28
K. M. Dike Grounds Maintenance





£240.70
Receipts

Horningsham Parish Council IT usage




£  15.00

Clerk 









£  35.00
Council is asked to approve and sign the accounts 

18. Meetings for members of the Parish Council to Attend
Village Hall Committee meetings

Council is asked to discuss who might be available to represent the Parish Council at the next Village Hall meeting as Councillors Baudrain’s work commitments are conflicting with the meetings sadly and he was unable to attend the last meeting.
AONB
Council is asked to discuss the below invitation and inform the Clerk if it wishes to send a representative.
An invitation to attend an evening discussion on Monday 11th July, 2011

 What are the Key Priorities for the Visitor Economy of the AONB?

The Cranborne Chase and West Wiltshire Downs Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty Partnership (CCWWD AONB) recognises the importance that the landscape, heritage and destinations across the area have in attracting a great many visitors to the AONB, throughout the year.  Many businesses are involved in serving visitors – from B&Bs, camp sites, village shops and guided walks organisers to hotels, National Trust properties and land, Longleat, Center Parcs, pubs, horse trekking, and South West Trains. 

All visitors or customers within the AONB, whether local residents on a day out or visitors from further afield, contribute and impact on the ‘Visitor Economy’.  We would like to invite Councillors, to an evening discussion to explore the emerging priorities for the visitor economy of the AONB.   How can we as a Partnership, encourage visitors to make a greater contribution to our businesses, stay longer, and find out more about our special landscape whilst minimising their impact?  This will very much be a two way discussion.

Andrew Meredith, an experienced consultant in sustainable visitor management is helping us to audit the breadth of products that make up the AONB’s visitor appeal. Through consultations and site visits he is helping us to build up an insight into what makes this area special for visitors. Andrew is looking into how we can sensitively create better links between businesses and visitors that can generate opportunities to local businesses in these difficult times. Andrew will lead the discussions.

Date: Monday 11th July, 2011

Time: 7.00pm – 9.00pm

Location: Victoria Hall, Tisbury, Near Salisbury SP3 6HF
19. Correspondence

Council is asked to note the correspondence below:
Clerks & Councils Direct
Wiltshire Compact 2011 and Beyond
Festive Lighting Company

20. Items for the next Agenda

1/2 Yearly budget check

Budget preparations for next year

External Audit Notices

Yearly property inspection
Grant Applications
21. Date of the next meeting

The Council is asked to note that the 13th September 2011 is the date of the next meeting. 

Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540611906) or (maidenbradleypc@o2.co.uk)at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.

 Sarah Jeffries   MILCM Parish Clerk   Wednesday 6th June 2011.
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